TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JANUARY 9, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 9, 2014
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. 

Mail consisted of the following:

A notice of CDBG meetings, all of which had already taken place; 

A letter from Larry Gould, dated Dec. 5, 2013, in response to the town's proposed open space and recreation plan;

An email reminder that it is time to submit reports for the Annual Town Report; and

A budget worksheet.

A motion was made by Laporte, seconded by Taylor, to approve the December 5, 2013 meeting minutes.
Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Macek
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Parry
Palmeri has spoken with Town Counsel about approving minutes when a quorum of members who were at a meeting were not present to approve minutes of that meeting. He was told that as long as a quorum of members was present they could vote on minutes, even if they had not been present at the meeting under discussion.
The Board discussed further changes to the sign bylaw. Topics included abandoned signs, sandwich board signs, flags as signs, and total size of signage for a property. Also discussed were the size of freestanding signs, temporary signs and how many might be allowed per event, and regulations on displays of a "carnival nature" such as strings of lights, balloons, etc.
At 10:20 p.m. Laporte was excused and left the meeting.

The Board discussed where the bylaw was going and when, if it was to be put before the voters at Annual Town Meeting in May. It was decided to meet in two weeks, before a previously scheduled training session, to vote on the final changes. The bylaw would then be sent to the Board of Selectmen and the Planning Board. The ZBA will submit the bylaw in time to be on the warrant for Town Meeting.
At 10:40 p.m. Taylor moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Macek. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

